
     WASHINGTON COUNTY VOITURE 898 
                               La Societe des Quarante Hommes et Huit Chavaux
                                                                                                       
September, 2022 
Minutes of the September Promenade: 

Promenade was opened at 12:30 by the Chef de Train, acting as the Chef de Gare. Roll call of 
officers showed 4 in attendance, and 3 members. No Special guests were in attendance.  
As the minutes from the last Promenade in August were sent to members, and no corrections 
were noted, the minutes were approved. 
Commissaire Intendant Mark Baldwin read the finance report, which indicated opening balance 
of $7,883.86, and $2,914.38 in our CD. There were receipts of $1,636.25. Disbursements 
$100.00 (calendar raffle), $113.80 for Voiture Items for a total of $213.80, for a final balance of  
$10,78.24. As of August 1, we have 14 Voyagers paid and 128 more raffle tickets sold. Notion to 
accept as read offered and seconded, notion passed. 
There was discussion about nurses training we have two: Ashlynn Hamm and Ashleigh Zelinski, 
and a candidate new from Germantown. 
There was nominations for two prospective members: Joe Leone, American Legion Washington 
County Commander and Al Yancey, American Legion Washington County Treasurer. Suggestion 
to hold the “Wreck” at the Hubertus Post. Mark will revise our invitation to join our Voiture so it 
can be sent out to American Legion Commanders for new members.  
Voyagers in sickness and distress include Jerry Benfield, and Dan O’Toole. Mark will make a 
visit to Dan. 
A notion was made and seconded for the Voiture to continue to pay Dan O’Toole’s dues as long 
as is necessary. 
New Officers will be sworn in at October’s Promenade. 
Raffle winners were Dan Coulter (again) and Sandra Ingram (and Tom Ingram was in 
attendance!). 
Next Promenade will be held at Kenicky’s on Tuesday, October 4, 2022 at 12:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Millikin, Correspondant 

    


